DURRIS PRIMARY SCHOOL PARENT COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday 6th February 2018
Present:
Lynne Giles

Claire Stutter



Bridget Rhodes



Sarah Stewart
Elaine Ingram


Apologies:
Steve Newman

Catriona Woodburn
	1.Minutes of Last Meeting

The minutes of the last meeting were discussed and approved.
2. Correspondence

Any relevant emails forwarded to members.  No paper correspondence received.
3. HT Update
LG met with Willie Munro regarding access/ car park. Outcome was that developers would look to demonstrate commitment to car park for school such as putting in a gate although didn’t think it was likely to happen given builders don’t need to in terms of the planning.  WM going to meet Kirkwood again, aware of concerns and will be trying to find a way through these to allay concerns but they don’t have to.  SS not managed to speak to planner or councillor.  
Rights Respecting Award work continuing along with Global Goals.  Older ones going straight into goals, younger ones focusing on rights. 

Forest Schools going well but weather thwarting us a little on full days.

Reporting: First gone out this session, can get pdf which is appreciated by parents.  Learning Journals going down well and parents appear to like them.  Survey monkey to be done in Term 4 for formal feedback on these.  
Staffing:  New PSA started before Xmas but has handed in her notice last week.  Thur/Friday 8 hours.  Wendy McNay, support for learning, also reducing her hours starting end of February.  Someone in Cluster already going to take on her hours – Jenny Wood.  Transition and hand over planned.  New IPT (Intervention Prevention Teacher) – Miss McCulloch also handed in her notice to take up post nearer home.  

Funds:  £1200 spent.   New reading books for early years.  Resources right up to slim novels now.  4 or 5 new novels for 8/9 and 10/11 year range bought too.  Taken out weekly subscription for First News, electronic and paper for older children.  Non- fiction text for 11-13 age range also acquired  

Top up resources for forest schools.  Bid for £500 from OWLS approved for having Willow Lohr back for another 2 days, new Kelly Kettle and Fire Bowl and more saws. 

Parents Committee bought a rug for each classroom and plastic cushions and paid for Rhythm Box drumming this term.
Tokens at Tesco, Hill of Banchory currently doing it.  LG opinion we need a good project to do it.  Likely not required for items for Forest School. Consideration being given to author in residence as costs  - £300/£400 per visit.  LG to investigate author.   Pamela Butchart a possibility to investigate.
School Show:  Discussion over P7 role.  In term 4 this year there will be a show and all to be involved.  After that a few years off from the school show but Christmas service will be focused on.  Talent Show didn’t have much feedback on, something to be done perhaps every few years or so.  
Survey on Website:  41% never visit the school website.  General views were it was historic, twitter feed liked and felt communication in school was good and there were better mediums.  Features – 62% said none.  Calendar dates and reporting calendar dates on website.  Useful to put on after school activities.  Agreed focus for website should be for prospective families rather than means of communication for school families.   Copies of survey to be sent home to all PC families, thoughts to be given over tabs on website and what info we want.  Useful websites and links for parents.  
Reporting:  Can that be done via dropbox or something similar?
Pallets: Risk assessment done and with Gordon Black, the head janitor.  Also done as risk benefit.  Await a response.  LG to chase.

Duke of Edinburgh/ Senior Pupils.  Judith at Banchory emailed but no uptake.

Football:  Coaching course, to clarify who paid for the course – Parents’ Committee or school?  LG to confirm

4. AOB:

5. Date of Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on 8 May at 7pm.
	Actions
LG
LG and all members.
LG

LG


